
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON 

Shady Oak Farm 
Fort Worth 
Texas 

Gentlemen: 

May 10, 1945 

Attention, The Hired Hand 

I was very pleased to receive the pecans which 
you sent a while back. I was away at the time. but 
there were still some of them left when I got home, and 
I have been enjoying them. 

I was very pleased to see a picture of the 
reunion of Colonel Carter and his son in Europe recently. 
I know it was a happy occasion for both of them. 

With cordial good wishes, I remain 


